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2025 Summary 

 

 

Areas of focus in August included: 

• Continued clearing between Two-tier and IAT. 

• Continued clearing on far east side Black Trail near E13 (during the weekdays and the weekend crew is 
working here as well).  Making Firewood and restocking bins. 

• Completed work at the Lower Red (Evans) barn to get the overhead garage door working again and 
added an opener for it (press button inside sliding door on right wall).      

• Herbiciding all prior woodland work areas (foliar spraying the regrowth) is in progress.  This has been a 
huge effort that Michael Neimon is championing with help from Jack Abler.  See marked areas on Page 
2 for the completed work (red circled areas are still planned).  Anne’s Acres are not being treated. 

 
Biggest crew that we’ve had in a while (left to right)! Jack Abler, Becky Burton, John Follet, Bob Leedle, Steve 

Huser, Jon Wilks, Tom Byrn, Rich Quinlan, Tim Fuller, Paul Keber, Bob Funk, J Kolbe, Dale Bomberg, J Hillmer 

Month 
Volunteer 

Hours 
Piles 

Removed 
Firewood 
Bins Used 

Firewood 
Donations 

IAT Hours 
Donated 

Merch 
Sold 

Jan 2025 525 79 30 $106 202 $1,425 

Feb 2025 667 102 30 $311 343 $457 

Mar 2025 863 81 21 $111 433 $530 

Apr 2025 721 78 26 $178 104 $956 

May 2025 528 67 67 $433 3 $934 

Jun 2025 515 66 13 $125 12 $588 

Jul 2025 483 14 54 $150 0 $1,194 

Aug 2025 522 17 41 $283 164 $332 
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Locations foliar sprayed to fight back regrowth and new sprouts of Buckthorn and Autum Olive (yellow 
completed, red planned, pink no treatment planned in Anne’s Acres). 
 
Removed downed trees off Trails 
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Assisted with Delivery of new Ski Shed and Demolished the old Ski Shed 
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Memorial Bench – Completed by Ice Age Trail Backpack Campsite – Very Nice Memorial for Daughter 

 
  
 
Working 
with DNR, 
removed 
Piles of 
Willow from 
Lupo Pond 
and 
Herbicided 
Stumps 
 
 


